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Our Quilt Show—Schedule 

 

Quilt Collection Days  

Friday, Sept. 28 - 9 am to 3 pm 

Saturday, Sept. 29  9 am to 1 pm 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
* 

Oct. ƙ—ƚɯJudging Days Holy Trinity Lutheran 

Church  

* 

Oct. 11 Setup Day Hickory Metro Center 

* 

Show Friday, October 12 through 

Saturday October 13, 2018  
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Nov. 2, 2018  Forsyth Piecers & Quilters Guild Show  

Gateway YWCA, 1300 S Main St 

Winston Salem  

 

Nov. 3, 2018 Brushy Mountain Quilters Guild 31st  

Annual Workshop,  

Hiddenite Arts & Heritage Center,  

70 Hiddenite Church Road in Alexander County 

Preregistration required:  call 828-632-6966 or 

email karen@hiddenitearts.org  

Susan Brubaker Knapp 

Guild In House Workshops  

Thursday, Nov. 8, 6 pm Trunk Show & Lecture at the 

November Joint Evening Meeting 

Thursday, Nov. 8 (9 a—Ɨɯp) Thread Stitching Dragonfly  

Saturday, Nov. 10 (9 a—Ɨɯp) Start with a Photo   

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

.×ÌÕÐÕÎÚɯÈÝÈÐÓÈÉÓÌȭɯ1ÌÎÐÚÛÙÈÛÐÖÕɯÍÖÙÔɯÖÕɯ×ȭɯƕƖ. 
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M e e t i n g s  

October       
Board Meeting, No Board Meeting this month due to 

preparations for our Quilt Show 

Guild Meetings, No Guild Meetings this month due 

to preparations for our Quilt Show 

 

Thursday Mornings, ƝȯƗƔ—Noon Sit ȿn Sew, Holy 

Trinity Lutheran Church —ɯan informal session to 

work on personal projects or to just connect with us, 

followed by lunch out.  

 

No Mission Day in September or October  

We are more than prepared for the Quilts of Valor 

presentation for the Quilt Show due to the hard work 

and love of all of our guild members over the last 

year.  

If anyone knows a veteran to whom they wish to see 

a QOV awarded, please call or email Amanda Truett 

at 803-528-6304 or artsoul85@gmail.com. the veterans 

need to be at the show on Saturday, 13 October, by 

2:30 PM to choose their quilts. 

mailto:artsoul85@gmail.com


Catawba Valley Quilters Guild 

P.O. Box 352 

Hickory, North Carolina  28603 

 Day Night 

President Barbara Mahnke  

barbarabmahnke@ 

gmail.com 

294.4123 

Terrie Townsend 

tltsews@embarqmail.com 

or terrie@billsewing.com 

cell 443-9284 

Vice  

Presidents 

Mary Bucy 

mbucy1@gmail.com 

(828) 514.4290  

Chris Appenzeller 

unkmail@bellsouth.net 

(262) 903.3660 

Gregg Colson  

greggcolson@icloud.com 

(615) 828-9343 

Secretary Joy Mease 
joymease224@hotmail.com 

465-6624 

Anne Starnes  
annestarnes@yahoo.com 

322-7308 

Treasurer Teena McRary teenamc@embarqmail.com 396-7100  

Members-     

at-Large 
Debra Rubin  

debra.rubin@gmail.com 

(336) 314.5906 

Mary Long, 

maryellamml@gmail.com 

297.4711 

Membership ñ Barbara Phillips 308.7607 bphillips284@  

charter.net 

Newsletter ñ Diana Weber 495.9389 gmadidi7@gmail.com  

Newsletter deadline: fourth Monday of prior month  

Webmistress ñ Amanda Truett c: 803.528.6304 

artsoul85@gmail.com  

Meetings held second Thursdays 10 am and 6:30 pm at Holy 

Trinity Lutheran Church, 547 6th Street NW, Hickory, NC 
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Officers 
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October  Birthdays !! 

3 Jennifer Kay 

7 Joyce Pearce 

8 Susan McGowen, Jean Stewart 

10 Doreen Haywood 

11 Jessica Starost 

13 Joan Cole 

14 

 

Deb Bowman, Carol Robinson 

Libby Sigmon 

17 Janice Hutchinson 

20 Karen Bronson 

22 Barbara Huggins 

24 Lynda Benfield, Terry Ellis 

25 Judi Eller, Teena McRary 

28 Shirley Moore 

29 Dianne Johnston 

30 Sarah Gomez 
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Minutes AM Meeting  

September    ,,      

Call to Order   

 President Barbara Mahnke called the meeting 

to order at 10:03 am. Attendance of 63 people 

included two visitors:  Robin Walker's mother 

Claire Howard and Nicole Hahn's mother Clau-

dia who came to Hickory to avoid the path of 

Hurricane Florence. Marianne McCormic be-

came our newest member.  

Treasurerɀs Report 

 Our guild is in good financial shape as we 

head toward our October show. See Treasurer's 

Report on p. 2 for details. 

Sunshine & Shadows 

¶ Sherry Huffman has a broken hip due to a 

fall. She had surgery September 13th at Frye 

Regional Medical Center and expects to be 

discharged to her home September 14th. 

¶ Joyce Pearce's husband Skip is continuing to 

heal but it is a slow process. 

¶ Peggy Bowman's husband George has been 

receiving chemotherapy for leukemia but de-

cision has now been reached to discontinue 

treatment. 

¶ Connie Bumgarner is doing well with her 

new pacemaker; her son and daughter-in-

law observed the mandatory evacuation 

from Wilmington due to Hurricane Florence 

and are staying with her while hoping their 

house will be intact when they're allowed to 

return.  

¶ Lorraine Yount's brother Larry has been re-

ceiving radiation treatment for esophageal 

cancer; current scan shows his tumor is gone. 

¶ Nicole Hann is recovering from neck abla-

tion. 

¶ Joan Cole is doing well after her hernia sur-

gery.  

¶ Gere Helton has a new daughter-in-law 

named Crystal. 

¶ Frieda Williams has had 6 skin cancers re-

moved; she does not have melanoma and is 

happy to be on the mend.  

¶ Lynda Benfield is well enough to join us for 

today's meeting and she is feeling better 

each week. 

¶ Wanda Sharp has completed studies and 

passed the exam to become a notary public. 

Mail Box  

¶ We received a flyer about the SC fall quilt 

trail. The Upstate Heritage Quilt Trail co-

vers Oconee, Pickens and Anderson Coun-

ties in SC. See www.uhqt.org for full details. 

¶ Rutherford Quilt Guild is having their quilt 

show October 12 and 13 in Spindale NC. 

¶ We received thank you notes from Eve Agee 

and Katherine Lile; these talented ladies re-

cently presented programs for our guild and 

we are grateful to them. 

Old Business 

 We are still trying to find the best meeting 

room for the morning meeting as attendance 

has outgrown our previous location. There are 

possible rooms upstairs which have comforta-

ble seating and reliable air-conditioning. 

 We have an opportunity to sell quilt raffle 

tickets when the Western Piedmont Symphony 

gives a free performance on Union Square in 

Hickory on Sunday, September 23rd at 5 pm. 

(Continued on page 4) 
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This is an outdoor concert so bring a lawn chair; 

in the event of bad weather, the concert will 

take place at the SALT Block in the Drendel Au-

ditorium. 

 Chris Appenzeller discussed the upcoming 

Susan Brubaker Knapp workshops in Novem-

ber. There are still a few spots available. Begin-

ning September 14th, members of other guilds 

will be able to sign up. 

 The spring quilting retreat at Camp Holston 

is in late April 2019. Please contact Debbie Ru-

bin with any questions. 

 Kay Dwyer has "orphan blocks" which can 

be adopted by anyone who has not yet complet-

ed a signature block for the guild's display. 

Adopting member can then put her name on 

the block and turn it in. 

 Diana Weber asks new members to send her 

a picture for inclusion in the directory and any 

member who doesn't like her current photo 

should submit a different picture to her too. 

Janice Setzler said she and her husband would 

do pictures during our joint December meeting; 

we thank you both for doing this! 

Review of Bylaws 

 Barbara asked who would help review guild 

by-laws for necessary revisions. Janice Setzler, 

Chris Appenzeller, Diana Weber and Bonnie 

King volunteered. 

October Quilt Show  

 During our show, be alert to anyone who 

might need a wheelchair. Wheelchairs are avail-

able through the convention center. 

 Kay Dwyer awarded a beautiful cloth basket 

to Gere Helton because she sold the most ads 

(Continued from page 3) for our quilt show program. We raised about 

$1400 from selling ads. 

¶ Our set-up date is Thursday, October 11 at 

the convention center. There is a lot going on 

and, unless you have an assigned role, do 

not show up until 11 am plus be prepared to 

depart promptly at 3:30 pm. If you are able 

to park at the back/farther away from the en-

trance, please do so to save the closer park-

ing spaces for people with mobility limits. 

During the show all members must enter the 

front door and sign in so that we have an ac-

curate count of our attendance; vendors 

want to know attendance counts and this in-

formation is helpful in negotiating contracts 

for future show. Members also have to sign 

out when leaving the convention center but 

do not have to sign out for lunch breaks. 

When you enter the front door, you will re-

ceive your lanyard, courtesy of Janice, Barb 

Davis and Kay who made one for each mem-

ber.  

¶ Admission price is $6 per person but guild 

members do not pay admission and neither 

do the recipients of Quilts of Valor. Admis-

sion is cash pay; there is an ATM on premis-

es.  

¶ Karen Berlin reported that raffle tickets on 

the show quilt have sold well. Anyone with 

unsold tickets should turn them into Karen 

now.  

¶ Eve Agee went over supplies for the demo 

space and the vendors whose demonstra-

tions will be held at their booths. Kay as-

sured her we could get microphones and ea-

sels from the convention center. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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¶ Candi Gordon and Debbie Rubin, co-chairs 

of The Lily Boutique, are delighted by the 

large number of items the membership has 

contributed for sale during the show; Can-

di's dining room has only a narrow path for 

walking around the covered-up table. 

There are 5 full-time people lined up to 

work the boutique by keeping it re-stocked 

and straightening the items; Candi and 

Debbie will handle the sales. It would be 

helpful if members could work for an hour 

or two so that full-time people have an op-

portunity to get lunch and to see the show. 

¶ Diana Weber is still accepting magazines 

for sale through next week; if you miss that 

deadline, you'll have to hold onto them un-

til the 2021 show. 

¶ Gere Helton reported that the fat quarters 

and baskets donated by members have 

been turned into 19 different baskets full of 

fat quarters; this is a large increase over the 

number we had for the 2015 show. Raffle 

tickets for far quarter baskets, for the 

Janome sewing machine and for a beautiful 

lamp crafted by Jan Hutchinson's brother 

will be sold during the quilt show. 

¶ Peggy Poe needs one more tall person to 

help with bed turnings plus she needs a mi-

crophone when she discusses them. 

¶ Libby Sigmon has additional fabric from 

the show quilt. Left-over fabric will be giv-

en to anyone who will take the fabric and 

make something for The Lily Boutique.  

(Continued from page 4) ¶ Libby read through the rules/reminders for 

submitting quilts, information which was 

posted on our website and distributed to 

membership arlier. Be sure you cover up your 

quilt label. If you are submitting three or more 

quilts in one category, prioritize them accord-

ing to the ones you most want to show; we 

expect 300 quilts for the show so, if it is not 

possible to show all the quilts, the committee 

wants to know your preference.  

¶ Training for Quilt Judging Day will be Sep-

tember 20 at 1:30 pm in our usual meeting 

room. 

¶ Quilt collection days are Friday, September 

28th from 9 am-3 pm and Saturday, Septem-

ber 29th from 9 am-1 pm. People who need to 

bring them on Thursday, September 27th dur-

ing Sit and Sew should let Libby or Joyce 

know when they are coming.  

¶ Martha Pendasulo has worked with The 

Country Register for publicity and their Sep-

tember-October 2018 issue features our quilt 

show on page 3. Our show is also listed in 

Current Events for the October 2018 issue of 

Our State magazine.  

¶ Dianne Black and Connie Bumgarner are han-

dling admissions. Thanks to everyone who 

has volunteered to help them. 

¶ Teena McRary will be making rounds during 

the show to pick up money from The Lily 
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Boutique, the admissions booth and the sale 

of raffle tickets for fat quarters, Janome sew-

ing machine and the handmade lamp. She 

will also be available for making change. 

¶ Kay summarized the process for taking 

down quilts and for getting out of the con-

vention center efficiently. Remember to bring 

your receipts for every quilt you had in the 

show because you must have this paperwork 

to get your quilts back; if someone is picking 

up your quilt for you, that person must pre-

sent the receipts   The show closes at 5 pm 

and we want to exit by 7 pm. This deadline 

applies also to the vendors. 

¶ Reba Walden noted we had a good group of 

vendors. Eve Agee urged members to ex-

press appreciation to the vendors for coming 

and to thank them for demonstrations. We 

should also consider shopping with the ven-

dors during the Quilt of Valor presentation 

since that might be a quiet time for them.  

Service Projects 

¶ Joan Cole turned in a Quilt of Valor featuring 

the Statue of Liberty which was a joint pro-

ject by Joan, her daughter Melissa Shaw, Joan 

Cole and Cindy Konarski who did the long-

arm quilting;  

¶ Peggy Poe turned in six pillowcases and a 

Quilt of Valor;  

¶ Dotty Williams two Quilts of Valor. 

Show and Tell 

¶ Joan Cole-a baby quilt for a family member;  

(Continued from page 5) ¶ Kathleen Whiddon's nephew died from a 

glioblastoma in 2014 and she showed a spe-

cial quilt she made from his shirts for his 

young son;  

¶ Terry Ellis--a memory quilt that features 5 

photos;  

¶ Mary Long-a quilt with different-shaped 

blocks;  

¶ Dawn Barbersek-a Christmas wall hanging;  

¶ Marianne McCormic-a scrappy quilt.  

¶ Signature blocks:  Nora Chase, Bonnie Gold, 

Terry Ellis and Peggy Barton. 

New Business 

 We need new officers for 2019-2020. Barbara 

gave information about officers needed for the 

guild:  president who oversees the meetings, co-

vice-presidents who back up the president and 

also bring in speakers and workshops, secretary 

to take minutes and handle guild correspond-

ence and a member-at-large who is a jack-of-all-

trades and represents guild members and their 

concerns at E-Board meetings. Fortunately 

Teena McRary is willing to continue as treasur-

er so we do not need someone for that position. 

Debbie Rubin gave each member a form to list 

suggested leaders for the guild; members then 

placed the forms in a container. 

 Remember that there is no morning or 

evening meeting in October. 

 Mary Long suggested we all check our email 

frequently for E-Blasts that may be coming out 

regarding the Quilt Show. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:05 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Joy Mease, Secretary 



 

Welcome New Members 

 

 If you joined our guild recently, please send 

us a selfie or picture to include in our newsletter 

and directory. We have over 130 members now, 

and we like/need a visual clue to new folksɀɯ

names.  

 Your picture will appear in this New Mem-

ber column and in our 2019 directory. So donɀt 

be shy and send pix to gmadidi7@ gmail.com. 

Thanks. 

Diana Weber 

Newsletter Editor 

Raffle Ticket Sales  

Continue  —ɯOne last 

chance to sell the win-

ning ticket!!  

by Karen Berlin &  

Kathleen Sigmon 

 

 This is the homestretch! Thank you all for 

helping sell raffle tickets for our 2018 Show 

Quilt. Please continue selling any unsold tick-

ets that you may still have. If you have tickets 

that you know you will NOT sell please turn 

them in to Karen Berlin or Kathleen Sigmon. 

 Our last venue to sell tickets at is the Quilt 

Show itself. We will email the schedule to those 

who have volunteered to sell tickets at the 

show. Thank you, again, for your help in this 

team effort!   

 

Karen and Kathleen   

828-234-2222  

Kberlin@embarqmail.com  
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New Book for our Library  

Sue Fontyn    reports we have a new book 

added to our 

library which is 

ready for check-

out:  

(Ô×ÙÌÚÚÐÖÕÐÚÛɯ ×ɪ

×ÓÐØÜÌȯɯ$ß×ÓÖÙÐÕÎɯ

5ÈÓÜÌɯȫɯ#ÌÚÐÎÕɯ

ÛÖɯ"ÙÌÈÛÌɯ ÙÛÐÚÛÐÊɯ

0ÜÐÓÛÚ 

Terry Ellis (Peter)  

1494 Brookstone Ct,  

Lincolnton, 28092  

C: (919) 604-2905  

terryannellis@gmail.com 

Oct. 24 

 

 

 

Wanda Sharp  

2364 Withers Rd,  

Maiden 28650 

C:  (828) 302-4577 

WaSharp47@gmail.com 

Apr. 26 

 

 

Robin Walker 

5808 W. NC 10 Hwy 28602 

C:  (860) 558-9101 

rhw2819@gmail.com 

Nov. 28 

tel:828-234-2222
mailto:Kberlin@embarqmail.com
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      Quilt Show Update 

 We Have Arrived! Or should I say our October 12, 13 Quilt Show " Seasonal Inspirations" is just about 

here, right in front of us! Friday & Saturday, October 12, 13 at Hickory Metro Convention Center, 9- 5 PM! 

 

"Last Minute Reminders" for everyone; Enter through front doors, not admission booth regardless if you 

are a guest or volunteer. Pick up and wear your lanyard, one for each member at the Community Table and 

sign in here. To allow premium parking spaces for our guests, park a distance away from entrance if an op-

tion for you. 

 We have planned well and you all have stepped right up and in to help in every way. Each Quilt Show 

has its own personality, strengths and growth. I remain impressed by our dedication and work efforts to 

make our show successful. Not only do we dedicate our own time and energy, we often extend that oppor-

tunity to our families to enlist their  help, most times willingly and sometimes with a tug or two. Do share 

our gratitude to your families for their help and personal support along the way. 

 This Quilt Show we have strived hard to build on the successes of our 2015 quilt show and expand on 

the lessons we learned. There will also be lessons learned from this quilt show as well. Each of you will 

have an opportunity to share your review of our quilt show with a post quilt show evaluation in our No-

vember newsletter. In the midst of all our hard work, I sure do hope you, your families and friends have 

fun and enjoy the activities of it all along the way! 

 In the meantime, if you have any questions, comments for last minute clarifications, please contact our 

committee chair staff who are your best resources for information. 

 
!ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ /ƻƴƴƛŜ .ǳƳƎŀǊƴŜǊΣ 5ƛŀƴƴŜ .ƭŀŎƪ 
.ŜŘ ¢ǳǊƴƛƴƎ !ƴƴ [ǳǘȊΣ tŜƎƎȅ tƻŜ 
5ŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 9ǾŜ !ƎŜŜ 
DǳƛƭŘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ aŀƘƴƪŜ 
5ƻƻǊ tǊƛȊŜǎ !ƴƴŜ {ǘŀǊƴŜǎ 
Cŀǘ vǳŀǊǘŜǊ .ŀǎƪŜǘǎ aŀǊǘƘŀ .ǊƻǿƴΣ DŜǊƛ IŜƭǘƻƴΣ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ bƻŀƘ 
IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ DƛƎƛ aƛƭƭŜǊΣ {ƘŜƭƭŜȅ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ 
WǳŘƎƛƴƎ [ȅƴŘŀ .ŜƴŬŜƭŘΣ WƻȅŎŜ tŜŀǊŎŜ ϧ [ƛōōȅ {ƛƎƳƻƴ 
{ƛǘŜ 5ŜǎƛƎƴ ϧ [ŀȅƻǳǘ DǊŜƎƎ /ƻƭǎƻƴ 
[ƛƭȅ .ƻǳǝǉǳŜ /ŀƴŘƛ DƻǊŘƻƴΣ 5ŜōōƛŜ wǳōƛƴ 
tƻǎǘ {Ƙƻǿ tƘƻǘƻ .ƻƻƪ YŀǊŜƴ .ŜǊƭƛƴ 
tǊƛƴǝƴƎ 5ŜōōƛŜ !ōŜǊƴŜǘƘȅ 
tǳōƭƛŎƛǘȅ  aŀǊǘƘŀ tŜƴŘŀǎǳƭƻ 
wŀƉŜ vǳƛƭǘ YŀǊŜƴ .ŜǊƭƛƴΣ YŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ {ƛƎƳƻƴ 
wƛōōƻƴǎ WŀƴƛŎŜ {ŜǘȊƭŜǊ 
vǳƛƭǘǎ ƻŦ ±ŀƭƻǊ tŜƎƎȅ aŎ /ƻǎƘΣ !ƳŀƴŘŀ ¢ǊǳŜǧ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳ .ƻƻƪ                        Yŀȅ 5ǿȅŜǊΣ 5ŜōōƛŜ !ōŜǊƴŜǘƘȅ 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ                               ¢ŜŜƴŀ aŎwŀǊȅ 
±ŜƴŘƻǊǎ                                  ¢ŜŜƴŀ aŎwŀǊȅΣ wŜōŀ ²ŀƭŘŜƴ 

 

Be seeing you all soon at our Quilt Show! 

With Never Ending Gratitude, 

Kay Dwyer, Quilt Show Chair 

Dwyerdk@gmail.com 

734.660.7950 

mailto:Dwyerdk@gmail.com


Minutes PM Meeting  

September    ,,      

Call to Order 

President Terrie Townsend called the meeting to 

order at 6:40 pm and thanked everyone for attend-

ing. There were 27 members present and no visi-

tors. 

 Approval of Minutes 

 Minutes from the August meeting were printed 

in the September newsletter. With no changes or 

corrections stated, the minutes were approved by 

majority vote.  

Financials   

 The guildɀs detailed financial report was print-

ed in the September newsletter.  

Announcements  

ɟɯIn August, Gregg Colson won the 2018 Kay 

Award as ɁOutstanding Newcomer Actorɂɯfor 

Hickory Community Theatre, recognizing his per-

formance in +ÌÕËɯ,ÌɯÈɯ3ÌÕÖÙȭ 

ɟɯAmanda Truett said the 171st Quilt of Valor was 

recently awarded; after the October quilt show, 

the total will be 200 quilts made and presented in 

only 3-years. 

ɟɯKathleen Sigmon said approximately $700 was 

raised selling Raffle Quilt tickets at the American 

Legion Fair. She announced another venue to sell 

tickets is W. Piedmont Symphonyɀs public concert 

on Sunday, September 23, 5:00 pm in downtown 

Hickory. Volunteers are needed at 4:00 pm. 

&ÜÐÓËɯ,ÈÐÓÉÖßɯɯ 

ɟɯInfo on Rutherford Countyɀs quilt show was 

shared. It is the same weekend as CVQGɀs quilt 

show, October 12-13, as is Greensboroɀs show. 

ɟɯInfo on the Upstate Heritage Quilt Trail (in 

South Carolina) was shared. Barn quilts are in-

cluded on the trail. 

ɟɯA thank-you note from Eve Agee was read to mem-

bers. 

Sunshine & Shadows   

¶ Terrieɀs mother will be living with her for awhile. 

¶ Lynda Benfield and Connie Bumgarner are both 

feeling better now, and are out and about. 

¶ Lennie Sever is having rotator cuff surgery on 

September 26th, and possibly sooner. 

New Business   

 Gigi said 4 seats are open in both Susan Brubaker 

Knapp workshops in November. As of today, mem-

bers may register for both workshops, and non-

members may also register. The price is $30 for mem-

bers and $50 for non-members, per workshop, in-

cluding the pattern. 

Old Business  

 Members were asked to complete the form given 

to them, and suggest persons to serve as officers. Ter-

rie asked members to consider serving as a guild 

officer during 2019-2010. Nearly all current officers 

will be replaced for the next two years. As a non-

profit corporation, she said the guild is required to 

have officers (see pg. 22 in the member handbook), 

who serve as the Executive Board and guide the or-

ganization. A slate of officers for the day and night 

groups must be set soon. All officers will be voted on 

and elected by the membership at the joint meeting 

on Thursday, December 13, 6:00 pm. Terrie said she 

and Barbara Mahnke would help guide future offic-

ers, and plan to attend Board meetings. 

 Jessica Starost moved to Arizona and Mary Long 

has agreed to serve as night group member-at-large 

through December. 

      Quilt Show Update 

` Kay Dwyer said the Quilt Show is a month away, 

on Friday and Saturday, October 12-13, 9:00 am to 

(Continued on page 10) 
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5:00 pm. Set-up Day on Thursday, October 11, and 

Hospitality and Lily Boutique volunteers should 

arrive at 10:00 am; members who are coming to 

help and support should come 11:00 am to 3:30 pm. 

Members attend free, but guests and family do not. 

The Admissions workers will make any decisions 

needed on other free admissions, such as children. 

Guild members should enter the show through the 

front doors, sign in at the Community Table and 

pick up their name badge/lanyard, but not enter 

through Admissions. Hospitality workers will also 

pick up an apron. There are now 17 vendors, in-

cluding Two Sisters Quilting from Monticello, GA. 

Kay thanked everyone for their help selling Adver-

tisements in the show program. There was no com-

mittee, but ad sales raised $1,450 toward the print-

ing costs. Gere Helton sold the most ads and won a 

basket. When the show ends at 5 pm on Saturday, 

the Vendors will have only 2 hours to pack up and 

scoot; if they request help, please assist them, but 

some have a system and prefer working alone. A 

penalty fee will be charged the guild for the time 

past 7:00 pm. Kay noted Gigi Miller made the show 

schedule boards, with time slots, and spaces for 

member names and work assignments. Committee 

Chairs will put their volunteersɀɯnames on the 

boards. 

"ÖÔÔÐŲÌÌɯ"ÏÈÐÙɯ4×ËÈÛÌÚɯɬ 

Publicity –ɯMartha Pendasulo shared copies of 3ÏÌɯ

"ÖÜÕÛÙàɯ1ÌÎÐÚÛÌÙ, which features the CVQG and 

quilt show. Postcards with show info were handed 

out, with instructions to ask churches to print a bul-

letin announcement a week before the show, and 

post the postcard on the church bulletin board. An-

yone needing a car magnet received one. 

Quilts of Valor –ɯAmanda Truett said around 30 

Quilts of Valor will be presented during the show. 

Membersɀɯveterans need to arrive at the QOV booth 

no later than 2:30 pm (Saturday) to select a quilt, 

and there will be plenty to choose from. Let her 

know the veteranɀs name in advance, and their cer-

(Continued from page 9) tificate will be pre-made. 

Demonstrations –ɯEve Agee said there is a great 

line-up of free demos, presented by nearly every 

vendor and numerous guild members. She recruit-

ed a few more members for short demos, and dis-

tributed the 2-day schedule with times, speakers, 

and topics. She said AQS live-streamed their 

Opening Ceremony last night, with a Man on the 

Street segment asking men and women, ɁWhat is a 

Fat Quarter?ɂɯ(It has been posted on the AQS web-

site and is a hoot, so go watch it!) Eve has now 

added a pre-cuts demo to her schedule. 

Judging –ɯLibby Sigmon shared quilt entry forms 

and revised copies of the quilt show rules/entry 

categories, saying a separate entry form is needed 

for each quilt entered. There is a Ɂno writingɂɯarea 

at the top, where a number and category will be 

assigned each quilt on Collection Days, Friday 

(9am-3pm) and Saturday (9am-1pm), September 

28 & 29. Bring quilts folded, and tuck the entry 

form inside each, including the Youth category 

quilts. No quilts will be accepted after the Collec-

tion Days. Remember to label each quilt, but then 

cover it with muslin (preferred) or painterɀs tape. 

Anyone with a category question should call Lib-

by, Joyce or Lynda in advance. Remember to prior-

itize multiple quilts being entered in a single cate-

gory, and inspect them. Questions? Review the 

quilt show rules. Quilt labels should include: who 

made it, the quilt name, and who quilted it –ɯany-

thing else included is up to the member. 

Raffle Quilt –ɯKathleen Sigmon thanked everyone 

for helping sell Raffle Quilt tickets. She has more 

tickets if anyone needs them. She recruited help 

selling Raffle Quilt tickets on Saturday of the 

show. 

Signature Blocks Wall –ɯGregg Colson received 

many more 15-inch signature blocks today. He is 

aiming for 90-100 blocks for the signature wall. 

Anyone needing a bit more time should contact 

him; there will be extra space on the panels. Kay 

said another 7 blocks are expected from the morn-
(Continued on page 11) 
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Roger Burdette, Pieced by Lennie Sever 

Quilted by Wanda Morrison of Our Home 

Quilt Shop 

Recipient:  Cary Bowen, Pieced by Peggy Poe, 

Quilted by Rebecca Mullins 

 

 

ing group, and a few more were noted tonight. 

Lily Boutique –ɯLibby Sigmon shared a table run-

ner she made to sell, using Raffle Quilt fabric 

scraps. She offered the fabric to anyone making 

items for the boutique; otherwise the scraps will be 

packaged for sale. Lennie Sever suggested table 

runner kits be prepared to sell, including a pattern.  

 Debbie Rubin brought tags for membersɀɯindi-

vidual items, and shared a few examples she has 

received to sell. They will accept boutique items at 

Sit ɀn Sew on Thursdays and at the guild meetings. 

Contact her with questions, or to arrange pick-up/

delivery.  

Door Prizes –ɯAnne Starnes shared the 3 open time 

slots on the Door Prizes schedule, and 2 people 

signed up. 

Drawings   

Attendance:  Gregg Colson 

Nametagɯ–ɯGigi Miller 

Service Projects  

Preemie & Sunshine Quilts –ɯnone 

Pillowcases –ɯPeggy McCosh, Ann Lutz & Lennie 

Sever made 15 pillowcases 

Show and Tell 

Wall Hangings –ɯMary Long (1) 

15-inch Blocks –ɯMelanie Mikusa, Gregg Colson 

and Susan Bisulca  

Program:   

 No formal program was held this month. The 

meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm, with members then 

working on individual items for the Lily Boutique 

or helping Gregg make panels for hanging the sig-

nature blocks at the quilt show. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anne Starnes 

Secretary 

Quilt of Valor Recipients This Month 
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Registration Form for November 2018  

Susan Brubaker Knapp Workshops  

 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________________  

 

email: ________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Phone: _______________________________________________________________________________  

Workshop Choice: (chose one)* 

 

    Thread Sketching Butterfly - Thursday, Nov. 8th 9 AM- 3 PM Holy Trinity Lutheran Church. A workshop 

for those who already have basic machine quilting experience who want to expand their skills to create color and 

texture with thread.  
    Start With A Photo - Saturday Nov. 10th 9 AM - 3 PM Holy Trinity Lutheran Church. This workshop is 

designed to help you learn the skills you need to go home, take your favorite photo, and interpret it in fabric.  

 

   If the workshop I marked is full, I would be interested in the other workshop. Please call me!  

 

Registration Fee $30 (Pattern included) for members or $50 for non-member and is non refundable. Registration is 

now open for members to sign up for a second workshop. Registration is also now open to non-members. For more 

information go to www.bluemoonriver.com. Registration forms and checks made out to Catawba Valley Quilters 

Guild can be sent to Mary Bucy, 1062 Davis Cove Rd, Taylorsville NC. 


